LLANDOUGH COMMUNITY COUNCIL

REPORT OF COUNCILLOR PAM GAY, CHAIRMAN OF THE COUNCIL FOR THE YEAR 2019/20
1. I was installed as Chairman of the Council at the Annual Meeting in May 2019. The Civic Service was held on Sunday 16 June 2019 and I am very grateful to Reverend Mark Jones and Reverend Elfed Jones for presiding over the Service. The collection at the Service totalling £209.60 was donated to Wales Air Ambulance Charity. I was proud to represent our Council at many Civic Services and also to support charitable events organised by other local councils. These fundraising events included several Murder Mystery evenings and suppers. Two events which I particularly enjoyed were the candlelit carol service hosted by Councillor Margaret Wilkinson, the Town Mayor of Barry and Llantwit Major Town Mayor's annual Youth music concert held in St Illtud's church. I would like to thank Jane Prigg for accompanying me to these events. Unfortunately, Covid19 meant that several other functions were cancelled in March and April 2020.
2. During the year, there was significant progress to report:
a) The village fete was very successful with the weather reasonably good and everyone enjoying a good day out.
b) Christmas decorations were once again provided which brightened up the village during a very wet Christmas period.
c) The Council secured substantial grant funding for a Multi-Use Games area to be constructed in the playing fields. Work commenced in early 2020 but due to the poor weather conditions progress was delayed and is currently on hold due to the pandemic crisis. I sincerely hope that works will soon re-commence and that we will have in place a wonderful facility available for our young people to enjoy.
d) The Council has maintained a constructive relationship with the Ward County Councillor George Carroll. We are grateful for his support and the excellent work he does in support of issues raised by Councillors. 
e) The Coffee Morning and Carol Service in December was a great success and involved both school choirs and local opera singers. The proceeds from the raffle were donated to the Forget Me Knot Chorus.
f) The Corbett Road allotments site is being maintained in an excellent condition and the Council continues to work with the Allotments Association to ensure that matters of concern are fully discussed and actioned as appropriate. The Council was pleased to fund the provision of picnic tables to enhance the social element of the allotment community.
g) The Council responded to a number of Welsh Government consultations affecting local councils during the year.
h) The community transport scheme to local supermarkets is still in operation although patronage has fallen in recent years.

i) Two litter picks and two Council Surgeries were held.
j) The Council embarked on a project to make Llandough a dementia friendly community. Progress has been delayed due to the pandemic crisis but we were able to hold a dementia friendly morning in February 2020. My thanks go to the two dementia friends (Natalie and Lisa) who made a presentation to those attending and to Gareth from the Older Persons Commissioner Office who also made a very good presentation. We will pick up where we left things when matters return to normality.

k) I was pleased that the Council funded an additional park bench in Cogan Pill Road.

l) Our council has continued to develop the biodiversity scheme with the provision of further bird and bat boxes as well as planting wild flowers at several locations in the village. I am pleased to report that the wild flowers are providing the village with a wonderful display this Spring.
m) The Council was successful in obtaining a commended award for its application to the One Voice Wales Award scheme for its success in providing a MUGA in the community.
DONATIONS MADE.

The Council donated the following sums of money during the year:

Wales Air Ambulance Charity - Donation
100.00

  Urdd Gobaith Cymru - Donation

100.00


Marie Curie Holme Towers - Donation
100.00


Bobath Cymru - Donation

100.00


Wales Air Ambulance Charity - 

209.60

 Shelter Cymru - Donation





   100.00

  Llandough Thursday Club - Donation

100.00

 
Forget Me Not Chorus - Donation

118.10


Urdd Gobaith Cymru - Donation

 75.00


Marie Curie Holme Towers - Donation
100.00


Wales Air Ambulance Charity - Donation
100.00

Finally, I would like to thank my fellow colleagues for their support in 2019/20 and thank the Caretakers for their excellent work in ensuring our local amenities are maintained in good condition and to the Clerk for his help and support on Council matters.  I would also like to thank Councillor Elliot Penn for his support as Vice-Chairman.
Councillor Pam Gay
